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Upcoming Events: 
• Emergency Communications Net: Noon, every Monday, on WR6JPL 224.08/(-)/156.7 & 445.20/(-)/103.5 

on Cerro Negro, or WR6AZN 223.96/(-)/156.7 on Table Mountain. 
• JPLARC Board of Directors meetings: First working Friday, every month, from Noon to 1pm in 180-703C. 
• JPLARC General Membership meetings: Second working Friday every month from Noon to 1pm in 180-

703C.  

QST, QST, QST: General Membership Meeting to be held June 21st at Noon in 180-703C.  Talk by 
Courtney Duncan, N5BF/6, “Small satellites in Amateur Radio and at JPL” There may also be a chance to 
try your HT with the new Kenwood 147.15 repeater, so bring it to the meeting. 

                

In this issue: 
By Jim Marr, AA6QI 

This issue covers activities through the end of May 2013.  

• JPL Hams Survey Results - Bill Weber N6CI. 
• JPLARC liability waiver requirements modified – 

Jim Marr AA6QI 
• JPLARC Board of Directors (BoD) meetings held on 

May 10th and May 24th 
• Treasurer’s Report - Chuck Sarture KG6NF  
• Building 180-R6 introduction and cleanup – Jim 

Marr AA6QI 

JPL Hams Survey: 
By Bill Weber, N6CI, Director at Large 

As most of you know, the JPL Amateur Radio Club (JPL 
ARC) is undergoing a major restructuring.  In addition, 
the Office of Protective Services is establishing an insti-
tutionally supported JPL Emergency Amateur Radio 
Service (JEARS), which will become an integral part of 
the emergency communication plans of the Laboratory.  
The intersection between these two entities will span 
many dimensions, but both will involve the JPL licensed 

amateur radio community.  As a part of these formula-
tion activities, we wanted to get a better idea of who was 
in this community, what are their ham radio interests 
and activities, and whether they would be interested in 
the JPL ARC and/or JEARS. 

Through old lists of JPL hams, word of mouth, and an 
announcement in JPLSpace, we accumulated a list of 112 
JPL licensed hams plus 9 hams working at the Table 
Mountain Observatory and at the Goldstone DSN com-
plex.  A 10-question survey was developed utilizing 
SurveyMonkey.com, with a resulting 66% response from 
the 121 hams.  Let’s walk through the questions and ma-
jor findings. 

1. License Class.  As you might expect from a high-tech 
organization, 42% of the respondents have Amateur 
Extra licenses.  General and Technician licenses were 
evenly split at 24% each, while the grandfathered 
Advanced and Novices made up the rest. 

2. Operating Interests.  The survey listed 24 different 
ham radio operating activities and every one had 
two or more responses.  VHF edged out HF, but 
both were over 50% each.  Emergency comm was 
surprisingly high at 44%.  Voice was high at 37%, 
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but digital beat out CW, 26 to 24%.  Not surprisingly 
the use of repeaters was fairly high at 32%.  HF DX 
just barely beat out Satellite, 27 to 25%.  Microwave 
use was at 12%, while HF AM still hangs around at 
8%!  The point of all this is that the interests of the 
JPL ham radio community span virtually every as-
pect of the hobby.  In the comments it was also clear 
that hams also want to know more about what they 
don’t know; that is, they’d like to hear about other 
aspects of the hobby that just might interest them. 

3. Non-Operating Interests.  “Emergency communica-
tions preparations” was the big winner here with 
44%, further demonstrating the overall interest in 
emergency communications.  On the technical front 
-- antennas, RF, Digital, and analog design and ex-
perimentation were next in interest (in that order), 
spanning 35% down to 21%.  Advancing to a higher 
license class was a notable 18%.  Old gear, other ra-
dio clubs, training/mentoring, and licensing were 
all around 10% each.  Somewhat surprising was that 
ARRL activities came in at 2%.  The bottom line of 
this question is that JPL hams have interests beyond 
just operating.    

4. Desires for the JPL ARC.  This was the “King for a 
Day” question: what would you want to see in the 
“new” JPL ARC?  Top of the list, and consistent 
throughout the survey, was emergency communica-
tions tied to the JPL institution (60%).  A radio shack 
was next at 45%, followed by repeaters (42%), li-
cense training and upgrades (40%), regular meetings 
(36%), an equipped workshop (33%), field day par-
ticipation (26%), Club projects (23%), special events 
(15%), field trips (11%), and contest participation 
(6%).   

5. Club Meetings.  Far out in front on this one was 
“guest speakers” at 78%!  The next four were mid-
30%: socializing, event prep, committee reports, and 
projects.  Food came in at 18%.   

6. Meeting Times.  If “guest speakers” came in like a 
KW with a multi-element beam, so too did the meet-
ing times, but with almost no one else on the band!  
The runaway winners were: once a month, one hour, 
at lunchtime!   

7. Repeaters.  As we mentioned above, a third of JPL 
hams have a strong interest in repeaters.  As for fre-
quency band, 440 (74%) edged out 144 (69%), with 
220 trailing at 37%.  “Open” (60%) was favored over 
“closed” (15%).  Analog PL (34%) was favored over 
digital PL (15%).  Linking repeaters came in at 34%. 

8. Ham Activity Levels.  This was divided into operat-
ing and non-operating activities.  The highest activi-
ty level in the “operating” category was once a week 
or more.  This came in at a respectable 29%.  At the 
other extreme about 22% had not been on the air at 

all in the past year.  All the rest were scattered at 
some modest to low levels of operating activity.  On 
the non-operating side, the highest category was 
“not active at all” (in the past year) at 25%, while the 
rest were scattered at various levels of activity.  The 
bottom line on activity levels (including some of the 
comments) is that JPL’ers are very busy people and 
don’t always have the time they’d like to have for 
their hobbies.  A radio club, with meetings, a radio 
shack, and other activities and facilities, might be 
one way to stay connected to their radio hobby 
without too much interference on their work and 
home time constraints.  Having said that, there is 
still a sizable core of JPL hams who are quite active, 
with both operating and non-operating activities. 

9. JPL Ham Radio Interests.  This question sought to 
find out who might be interested in joining the JPL 
ARC or JEARS or both.  First of all, 63% of the re-
spondents said that they would help out in a real 
emergency.  Interest in joining the JPL ARC and 
JEARS each came in at 53%.  17% wanted more in-
formation, while a small 7% said they had no inter-
est at all.   

10.  Name and Call. 80% of the respondents left their 
name and call letters. 

All of this information has been given to the JPL ARC 
Board as well as to Will Michael of the Office of Protec-
tive Services.  Based on the survey, the ARC and JEARS 
should each have a strong core of interested JPL hams to 
make them both successful.  The author would like to 
thank the JPL ham radio community for participating in 
this survey and helping to shape the directions for these 
two JPL ham radio entities. 

JPLARC Liability Waiver 
Requirements Modified: 
By Jim Marr, AA6QI 

Liability waivers, now required for all JPL Recreation 
Clubs participants, didn’t seem to make sense for 
JPLARC members who maintain government-owned 
JPLARC communications equipment and who will pro-
vide emergency communications services when needed 
as part of the JPL Multi-hazard Emergency Response 
Plan.  This is especially true for those who may partici-
pate in the JPL Emergency Amateur Radio Service 
(JEARS) that Will Michael in JPL’s Security Operations is 
in the process of forming and which will be an integral 
part of the revised JPL Emergency Response Plan. 

Will and I proposed to OGC that all licensed JPLARC 
members who are active JPL, Caltech, or contractor em-
ployees should be considered implicit members of 
JEARS, regardless of their level of participation, as an 
incidental part of their regular duties as an employee 
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and thus should not require any kind of a special liabil-
ity waiver or agreement.  Non-employee JPLARC mem-
bers would still need to sign the liability release waiver 
that is on the back side of the current JPLARC applica-
tion form located on the “Who we are” page of the 
JPLARC website (http://jplarc.ampr.org) prior to partic-
ipating in any JPLARC activities. 

On June 11th, after weeks of discussion, OGC’s Kerry 
Slater agreed to this proposal, a small victory for the 
club.  

May 10th JPLARC BoD 
Meeting Minutes: 
By Courtney Duncan, N5BF/6, Secretary  

The meeting was held in 180-703C at Noon May 10, 
2013, President Jim Marr presiding. 

Present:  Jim Marr*, Bob Dengler, Scott Nolte, Chuck 
Sarture*, Rob Smith*, Courtney Duncan*, Eric Archer*, 
Bob Cesarone, Bill Weber*, Walt Ciszczon, KK6DUL, Jan 
Tarsala, Jim Lux*;   On Phone:  Scott Howe, Walt 
Mushiagan. 

*BoD member - five required for quorum.  Quorum is 
present.  (7) 

Marr passed out 4/26/13 JPL ARC BoD meeting 
minutes including corrections.  Archer moved, Smith 
seconded to approve as corrected.  None opposed. 

Officer Reports: 
President Marr:  
Liability Waiver and Cerro Negro - No new news.  
Working on next issue of W6VIO Calling.  Passed 
around the book Riding the Short Waves, by N4KC. 

Vice President Archer:   
B173 antenna:  Have clearance to power lines for R7000 
install.  Horizontal fall is at least 20-30 feet from power 
lines.  W4EF has brought back one of the R7000s from 
Caltech.  Will piece together the complete R7000 then 
schedule a work party to erect it:  2-3 people for an hour. 

180-R6:  JPL Fire Department (Collins) inspected:  A 
cleanup is needed.  Work party to be scheduled. 

Mesa repeater antenna mast:  Committee was previous-
ly authorized to go buy a piece of schedule 40, 20 foot 
aluminum pipe.  Archer to work purchase logistics with 
Tarsala/Lux offline.  Lux:  It's just a matter of doing it. 

B173 replacement:  Process is now to Randy Aden (head 
of protective services).  There is a disconnect with 
Deville at this point - has no knowledge of the prior 
B88/89 agreement.  Archer to work. 

Secretary Duncan: 
Rob Smith has his shack key.  Did not get completion 
report.  Will check with locks and keys about the pro-
cess. 

Treasurer Sarture: 
Has gotten signature cards for new officers to sign and 
has gotten old officer names removed from the Credit 
Union account. 

Club has a little under $2500 in its account. Will send an 
official report at the end of month.  Will need to keep 
Will Michael's account separate.  Has issued a check to 
Eric to reimburse for 4/5/13 work party supplies. 

At Large Weber:   
Will report on survey later in the meeting. 

Committee Reports: 
Education - has not met. 

Publicity & Membership - Will report on survey later in 
the meeting. 

Members renewal status:  Nolte will report next meet-
ing. 

Repeater:  Dengler:  Nothing new from Cerro 
Negro.  Waiting on lease and keys.  Howe:  Nothing new 
on Table Mountain.  

Lux:  Has started re-coordinating with TASMA on new 
licensee.  Dengler:  Don't expect to hear back from 
TASMA; with no change of callsign nothing may hap-
pen to coordination. 
Do we need to re-coordinate with SCRBBA? 220SMA? 

Need a copy of new license for Cerro Negro, for B35, 
and for City of Industry Sherriff's Station. 
B35A power shutdown Saturday 5/18/13. 

147.15 still waiting on antenna, as reported under Vice 
President above. 

Kenwood status:  Archer:  latest firmware update still 
has flaws.  Archer to follow up with Kenwood again. 

Facility, Non Repeaters - as reported under Vice Presi-
dent above. 

Constitution – Bylaws: Waiting on survey results and 
general meetings to start before proceeding. 

Internet Services:  Dengler will set up a reflector for 
committee.  Hammock (as relayed by Marr) wants to re-
apprise people of how to use the server for subscribing. 
Program Committee: Second special topic today (below) 

Bulletin:  Working on second issue of W6VIO Calling 
(as reported by President above).  Will pass through 
Duncan and Wood for proofreading. 
EmComm:  Nothing new to report. 

Field Day - It has been suggested that we use Field Day 
to test equipment we have. 

New Business: 
Presentation on results of the survey - Weber 
Highlights: 81 of 121 responded (2/3).  Interest in digital 
greater than CW!  Lux suggested asking if club members 
were interested in remote operation of club facilities.  
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Interesting EmComm result:  Only half would do JEARS 
and JPL ARC, the other half would do only one or the 
other but not both.  Homework:  Digest these results for 
discussion at the next meeting. 
JPLARC General Meetings. 

  Marr suggested that we have general membership 
meetings 2nd working Friday of the month, in this room 
(that we already have). 
  Weber noted that two survey responders said specifi-
cally not to have meetings on working Fridays as they 
are popular for going off lab at lunch. 

  Suggested program outline was shown.  List of possible 
topics also shown. 

  Consensus was that we couldn't be ready for a general 
meeting by 5/24/13 so would have another board meet-
ing that day. 
6S and the JPL ARC, Ciszczon/Archer: 

  Walt Ciszczon, KK6DUL, has significant experience 
with 6S and suggests it as a facility organizational tool 
for JPLARC reformulation.  Has to do with how to 
organize things.  Sort, Straighten, Shine, Standardize, 
Sustain, and Safety.  Certification is available. 

  Suggested that this might be useful for the JEARS side 
of our activities.  Weber suggested visiting B150 where 
they've done this.  Meeting ended at 13:02 

May 24th JPLARC BoD 
Meeting Minutes: 
By Jim Marr, AA6QI (for Secretary Duncan) 

The meeting was held in 180-703C at Noon 2013 May 24, 
President Jim Marr presiding. 

Present:  Jim Marr, AA6QI*; Eric Archer, N6CV*; Jim 
Lux, W6RMK*; Bob Dengler, NO6B; David Seidel, 
KC6NRL; Bob Cesarone, WA9JIB.  Phone:  Chris Carson, 
KE6ABQ*. 
*BoD member – five required for quorum 

Quorum is NOT present (4).  Longer Memorial Day 
weekend for some? 

Minutes of the May 10, 2013 BoD meeting were not re-
viewed due to the lack of Quorum.  Defer until next BoD 
meeting. 
Officer Reports: 
President (Marr): 

- Will Michael, KC6LOK and Jim Marr met with OGC's 
Kerry Slater and HR's Nancy Kapell on May 20th to dis-
cuss the Liability Waiver/Agreement.  Will and Jim 
proposed that all FCC licensed JPL ARC members who 
are actively employed at JPL or one of its facilities, as 
either an employee or contractor employee, be implicitly 
considered members of the JPL Emergency Amateur 
Radio Service (JEARS), regardless of level of participa-
tion in formal JEARS activities/training, which would be 

considered incidental duties as JPL employees and thus 
not require any kind of waiver or agreement.  All other 
JPL ARC members (unlicensed, retired, family, external, 
and honorary) would require the existing liability 
waiver (the one that is already on the back of our current 
membership application form).  Kerry and Nancy 
thought that this was reasonable and took the action to 
discuss this with other OGC and HR personnel and get 
back to us.  Nothing heard as of yet. [6/11/2013 update: 
Our pro posal has been accepted by OGC!] 

- Cerro Negro repeater access (224.08 & 442.50) is still 
pending approval of the sublease agreement between 
JPL and La Canada by the NASA Management Office 
(NMO). [6/11/2013 update: the lease has cleared NMO 
and is awaiting a JPL Safety site inspection. ] 

- The May issue of VIO Calling was published.  It hasn't 
been posted on the JPLARC web site 
(http://jplarc.ampr.org) because Bill Wood, W6FXJ 
could not log into the server to post it.  Randy 
Hammock, KC6HUR had accidentally locked out access 
to the server when he was making some edits. [Eric 
Archer, N6CV, fixed that with Randy's help following today's 
BoD meeting and Bill has now posted the May issue to the 
website]. 
Vice President Archer: 

- Jan Tarsala, WB6VRN and Eric Archer will be taking 
the Kenwood repeater to Foothill Communications to 
meet with Kenwood engineers to identify the cause of 
the software lockup.  Apparently, the suggestion that we 
might return the repeater for a refund has gotten their 
attention. 

Secretary Duncan, N5BF/6; Treasurer Sarture, KG6NF; 
and Member At Large Weber, N6CI were all unable to 
make it to the meeting today. 
Committee Reports: 

Education (Archer, Duncan, Marr, Tarsala, 
MacMedan/N6NO): 
- Has not met. 
- Eric Archer asked to be removed from this committee 
due to other time commitments. 
Publicity & Membership (Weber, Nolte/K6SN): 
- Neither member of this committee was present. 

Repeater (Dengler, Howe/KJ6OUL, Lux/W6RMK, 
Tarsala/WB6VRN, Wood/W6FXJ, 
Hammock/KC6HUR, Carson/KC6HUR): 

- Jim Lux gave a copy of the WR6JPL license to Bob 
Dengler to post on the WR6JPL repeater cabinet in the 
Cerro Negro lookout tower as soon as the sublease 
agreement is in place and we get keys to the site. 
- Bob Dengler indicated that there was no action needed 
for the scheduled June 15th building 180 power shut-
down that will remove power from the jplarc.ampr.org 
server and will impact the IRLP/Echolink node for the 
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day. 

- Bob Dengler reported that he believes that he has a so-
lution to the desense issue on the 224.70 machine that he 
has been studying at his QTH in Diamond Bar.  If his 
solution works, we should be able to install it in building 
35A and use one of the CX333 tri-band antennas that we 
have in the B173 shack and T-1745. 

- Eric Archer reported that they are working on procur-
ing a mast for the 147.15 repeater on the Mesa.  Chris 
Carson said that he had mounted a short mast on the 
side of 35A a couple of months ago.  Jim Marr reported 
that there is a 124WB Boomer 4-element 2m beam 
mounted on the mast that Chris just mentioned.  Eric 
Archer, N6CV wondered whether that was the all-
welded-joint beam that we had been looking for.  No 
one knew who might have installed the antenna on the 
mast. 

 

Building 35A with mast and 4el 2m beam. 

Station Facility (Archer, Smith, & Tarsala (& Tope?)): 
- Jim Marr asked whether Mike Tope, W4EF should be a 
member of this committee since he is the property cus-
todian of the government-owned equipment.  The con-
sensus was that he should be.  Marr took the action to 
ask Mike whether he would be willing to be a member 
of the committee. [6/11/2013 update: Mike agreed to be on 
the committee.] 
- Jim Marr reported that Will Michael had met with Fa-
cilities' Bob Develle regarding the new location for the 
JPLARC radio shack.  They reached an agreement to use 
the old Guard Shack that is now sitting in the Arroyo 
parking lot just south of the switchyard behind building 
321.  This building is about 8'x16' (~120 sq ft) which is 
much smaller than the existing building 173 shack.  

  

The old guard shack that is proposed as the new 
JPLARC radio shack. 

- Jim presented overviews of the ARC facilities at GSFC, 
ARC, and JSFC, all of which are substantial compared 
what is currently being discussed for the new JPL ARC 
shack.  Plan is to contact these other ARCs and get more 
detailed information that may enable us to argue for ad-
ditional space. 

- Jim Marr said that he was planning to clean up 180-R6 
next Friday, May 31st and anyone who would like to 
help is welcome to join in.  Time would be about 9am. 
Constitution/Bylaws (Duncan, Dengler, Marr): 
- Has not met. 

Internet Services (Dengler, Hammock, Lux, Nolte, 
Wood): 

- Jim Marr reported that Randy Hammock has been 
working on the wr6jpl.ampr.org server and Bill Wood is 
working on a new version of the JPLARC website since 
the program that the current site is written in is no long-
er supported. 
Meeting Program (Smith/W6GRV): 
- Rob Smith was not present. 
Club Bulletin-VIO Calling (Duncan, Wood, Marr): 

- May issue was mailed out via the jplarc.ampr.org re-
flector.  Will be posted to the jplarc.ampr.org web site 
when Bill Wood regains access to the server [Done Ð as 
mentioned earlier]. 
EmComm/JEARS (Archer, Carson, Will Michael, Smith): 
- Nothing to report. 

Field Day (Derek Lewis/AA8YTP, Weber, Archer, 
Smith): 

- Jim Marr reported that he was talking with Walt 
Mushagian, K6DNS on the Sunday 2pm JPL Retiree's net 
on 7.185MHz this last Sunday and Walt was very inter-
ested in becoming part of the Field Day committee to 
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help plan and execute a 2014 Field Day presence.  Walt 
told Jim that he thinks the Lightening Point 
Campground has been re-opened so the road to Mt. 
Gleason should now also be open, suggesting that we 
should proceed to renew our Mt. Gleason permit with 
the Forest Service, which we have the contact infor-
mation to do. [6/11/2013 update: Lightning Point 
campground will reportedly open next year but is currently 
still closed.] 
The meeting ended at 12:58pm. 
 

May 2013 Treasurer’s 
Report 
By Chuck Sarture, KG6NF 
JPL ARC CEFCU account for May 2013: 
 
Beginning Balance:   $ 2,274.43 
Deposits:                    $    250.00 – Member dues 
Withdrawals:             $     95.72 – to E. Archer for cleaning 
supplies for T-1745 work party on 2013Apr05 
Ending Balance:        $ 2,428.71 
 
 

May 31st 180-R6 Cleanup 
and Introduction 
By Jim Marr, AA6QI 
 
INTRODUCTION to 180-R6:   
Building 180-R6, located on the roof of building 180 is a 
fairly large JPLARC facility that is about the same size as 
building 173.  This room was originally the ARC’s satel-
lite station until the satellite antennas snagged the large 
flag on the building 180 roof, resulting in the satellite 
antennas being removed.   

Currently, this room houses the wr6jpl.ampr.org server, 
the wr6jpl IRLP/Echolink node controller, and a Clegg 
FM-76 220MHz FM radio connected to a wire ground 
plan antenna to allow repeater control and the 
IRLP/Echolink functions on the 224.08 and 445.20 ma-
chines.  The room also has a Yeasu FT-847 HF through 
440MHz radio that is connectable to a Comet GP-9 an-
tenna on the support structure located just outside the 
door to 180-R6, the only other working antenna current-
ly up there. 

There are three other radios currently in located in the 
cabinet in the room.  These are: (1) an Icom 275H 2m all-
mode transceiver that NO6B reports has an intermittent 
power amplifier; (2) an Icom IC-471A 440MHz all-mode 
transceiver with matching IC-PS30 power supply; and 
(3) an Icom IC-281H 2m FM transceiver.  Unfortunately, 
we don’t currently have antennas up there for them. 

ACCESS TO 180-R6:  The door to the 180 roof is 
alarmed requiring notification of JPL Security when you 
go up there and when you come out.  Please contact any 
of the JPLARC officers for details about how to go about 
doing that.  The key to 180-R6 is the same key as the 
door key to the main radio shack in building 173.   See 
Secretary Courtney Duncan or W6VIO Trustee Rob 
Smith if you need a key and they will tell you how to go 
about obtaining one. 

CLEANUP of 180-R6:  As noted by Vice President Eric 
Archer in the May 10 Board of Director’s (BoD) meeting 
minutes, the JPL Fire Department expressed a concern 
that housekeeping was badly needed.  Responding to 
that concern, Jim Marr, as advertised at the May 24th 
BoD meeting, spent about four hours on May 31st clean-
ing up the room (vacuuming, wiping down surfaces, 
reorganizing, emptying trash containers, etc.).  The re-
sults are shown in the following pictures. 

 
Looking Southwest, the wr6jpl.ampr.org and 

IRLP/Echolink computers are on the top shelf: 
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Looking North, the cabinet with the other radios is lo-
cated in the right of the picture & the FT-847 operating 
position is in the far Northwest corner (see next picture 
for a closeup): 

 
 

 
 
The Northwest corner, showing the FT-847 just to the 
left of the monitor and the old Kendecom 224.08 MHz 
repeater on the top shelf (blue): 
 

 
A close up of the Clegg FM-76 220 MHz transceiver 
(lower left) used for link control of the 224.08 and 445.20 
repeaters on Cerro Negro along with another view of the 
wr6jpl.ampr.org server: 

 

QST: June 21st General 
Membership Meeting 
By Jim Marr, AA6QI 
 
It’s been a while in coming but the JPLARC Board of Direc-
tors believes we’re finally about ready to restart general mem-
bership meetings, the first of which will be from Noon to 1pm 
on June 21st in 180-703C.  Off-lab folks can also call into the 
meeting on 818.354.3434 with ID 7373.  I am also working on 
setting up MeetingPlace to allow those calling in to see the 
presentation and possibly video of the speaker, with the goal 
of being able to record all talks given at general membership 
meetings.  That part is still TBD, though, as we work out the 
bugs in the process. 

Our talk this time will be by Courtney Duncan N5BF/6 who 
will discuss Small Satellites in Amateur Radio and at JPL. 

There is also the possibility that the Repeater Subcommittee 
may bring the new 147.15 Kendecom repeater to the meeting 
to allow users to try their radios with the PL and DCS access 
control modes of the repeater, so bring your HT to the meet-
ing. 

Rob Smith W6GRV and I are working to line up future speak-
ers for our general membership meetings.  We’ll publish a list 
in the next issue of VIO Calling.  If you’re interested in hear-
ing about a topic or wish to give a talk, please contact either 
me or Rob Smith and let us know!  Thanks in advance. 

See you on Friday June 21st!!!  


